
Welcome to 2019 TDHA! 

     I love this time of year when family time is a priority and new beginnings are on the horizon. 

A time for reflection and for setting goals for the future. 

Last year was special for us here in Ohio to host the ADHA conference right here in Columbus. 

This was such a convenience for us to have resources at the National level on our back door-

step. Ohio took an opportunity to step into the spotlight and it was a huge success.  

This year the 2019 ADHA conference is also held just a couple miles south in Lexington, Ken-

tucky- June 21-25th! Early bird registration starts soon- so don’t miss out on this chance to rack 

up some serious continuing education credits and check out the latest in Dental Hygiene. 

   Michigan is celebrating SB 541 passing in the legislature to allow Dental Therapists to pursue 

an education and career as a mid -level provider. This is so wonderful for dentistry because it 

means more access to care for an underserved population. In many some cases this includes the 

elderly, children, and/or the medically compromised individuals.  We continue to struggle here 

in Ohio with several counties that are lacking resources and continue to promote a Dental 

Therapist Bill for our state.  

Dental Hygiene education is a perfect bridge to this emerging profession! 

TDHA is excited about our CE scheduled for February on the latest ultrasonic instrumentation 

techniques. I can’t wait to see what else our continuing education committee has in store. 

Please see our calendar of events! 

We are always eager for new leadership in TDHA and ODHA. Please get involved and join us in 

Columbus for the annual Leadership Retreat on July 20, 2019. Details are on your ODHA web-

site. 

 This is an exciting time to get involved and help shape the future of your profession.  

Please contact me at lta1@live.com and we will get started! 
We are looking for nominees now for key roles at TDHA. 

 Installations will be at the Spring Banquet in May. 

Happy New Year! 

Laura Abbott, RDH, BTAS 

President TDHA 

 

 

 

MEMBERS 

 

Our email Address is  

tdhasmiles@gmail.com 

 

Our web site is 

TDHASmiles.org 

 

If you know of a fellow 

member who hasn’t 

shared his or her email 

address, please encour-

age them to drop us an 

email, so that they can 

continue to receive our 

newsletter and other 

important professional 

information 

President’s Message 

Laura Abbott, RDH 

First Year ODHA Annual Session Report 

mailto:lta1@live.com


Vice Presidents Message 

Teresa Kania, RDH, EFDA, BAHS, M. Ed 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season and was able to start the new year off in good health 

making memories with family and friends.  I would like to thank everyone who was able to make the Holi-

day Social at Nagoya.  We had a great time as always, and I am happy to report it was an all-around suc-

cess.   

Our Spring Banquet and Mentoring Kickoff will be held on Wednesday, May 8th at Biaggi’s Ristorante Ital-

iano, 1320 Levis Commons Blvd., Perrysburg, OH 43551 from 6:00-8:00 PM.  Biaggi’s is located in The 

Town Center at Levis Commons.  They will be offering a limited menu with a cash bar.  You can find their 

menu and pricing at www.biaggis.com.  Please reserve a place in you schedules on May 8h to join in the 

fun, networking and camaraderie.   

 

TDHA Spring Banquet and Mentoring Kickoff 

Wednesday, May 8th, 2019 

Biaggi’s Ristorante Italiano 

1320 Levis Commons Blvd 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 

 

Name:__________________________________________               TDHA Member: 

Yes_____ No_____ Student_____ 

 

Mail to: 

Teresa Kania, 16495 W. Trowbridge Road, Graytown, OH 43432, leave in my Owens mailbox or text with 

information to 419-345-2204 

PLEASE RSVP BY April 1ST, 2019 

http://www.biaggis.com


Secretary 

Haley Hermiller, RDH 

Feb 27, 2019   TDHA CE Course 

     Owens Community College 

 

April 24, 2019  Spring Clinic 

     Owens Community College 

 

May 18, 2019   Miles for Smiles 

     Olander Park 

 

June 21-23, 2019  ADHA Annual Session 

     Louisville, Kentucky 

Check your email for further dates and times as 

events get closer! 



Happy New Year Toledo dental hygienists! Thank you for reading our newsletter that can help keep you 
aware of the events that 2019 has in store for us. TDHA is your connection to all things changing in our pro-
fession. Don’t let your profession change without you knowing it. There are continuing education courses be-
ing offered this year so stay connected. 

Did you know that there are 8 counties in our Toledo component? It includes the counties of Williams, Defi-
ance, Fulton, Henry, Lucas, Wood, Ottawa, and Sandusky. This makes us a strong component for ODHA. 
We are a group of individual hygienists with common goals of promoting health for the public we serve. 
With a component of 8 counties this makes Toledo a powerful group, if we choose to be. We can work to-
gether to encourage growth for the dental hygiene profession and perhaps reduce the restrictions upon our li-
censure. 

As you may be aware, ODHA has legislative activity to help change the way dental hygiene impacts the 
health of the public. This year’s lobby day is April 10 at the state house in Columbus and it always creates 
discussion in the House and Senate regarding how dental hygiene can impact public health. Those who have 
experienced Lobby Day in the past have stated that legislators are clueless on how the RDH can impact oral 
health disparities of Ohio. Lobby day is an incredible way to get involved and create an awareness to the de-
cision and policy makers of Ohio. Recently House Bill 184 passed which reduced the restrictions on assistant 
and EFDA practice. It also allows assistants and EFDAs to do more with LESS supervision. What do you 
think about that? If this makes you think more deeply about protecting your scope of practice and licensure 
than you should come! 

Our state association is filled with opportunities for development. This helps to shape the future of dental hy-
giene and our personal careers. The weekend of May 31- June 1st at Sinclair Community College and ODHA 
requests your attendance for a weekend of camaraderie and continuing education. Also, every summer in July 
ODHA has a leadership retreat designed to encourage and inspire. On July 20 in Columbus the retreat will be 
interactive and inspiring. It is such a value to have this event where our state association pours into our devel-
opment and growth. 

Toledo component is lucky to have the members we have. Without you, things could change drastically. 
Quite frankly, things are changing and we need to be in support of our profession and work to protect and ad-
vance our licensure. Please consider Lobby Day and even sending an email to your representative. Check out 
the ODHA website to see current legislative activity. You can access house and senate bills that relate to den-
tal hygiene. The easiest way to help protect dental hygiene is to join and invite your friends to the fun! New 
members are always welcome and our profession needs the camaraderie and leadership. Thanks for taking 
the time to read our newsletter! 

Toledo Dental Hygienists’ Association Trustees 

Amber Dunlap and Stephanie Hack 

 

Trustee Report 

Stephanie Hack, RDH, BS, EFDA 



ODHA Calendar 2018-2019 
 

January 5     Pre-BOT reports due to Secretary 
 
January 26     Officer Orientation and BOT 
      Improving Enterprises 
      1 Easton Oval #175, Columbus, OH 43219 
 
April 10      Lobby Day 
 
May 5      Pre-BOT Reports Due to Secretary 
 
May 31-June 1     TDW- Sinclair Community College 
 
June 1      BOT- Sinclair Community College 
 
June 7      Dental Team Summit Hosted by the Ohio Dental 
      Association at ODA offices. (Invitation only) 
 
June 20-25     ADHA 2019 Annual Conference in Louisville 
      Kentucky 
 
June 30      Pre-BOT due to Secretary 
 
July 20      Leadership Retreat 
      Improving Enterprises 
      1 Easton Oval #175, Columbus, OH 43219 
 
July 21      BOT-Improving Enterprises 
      1 Easton Oval #175, Columbus, OH 43219 
 
August 17     Finance Meeting 
 
August 18     HOD Proposals (Pr’s and PBY’s) due to Policy and 
      Bylaws Chair 
 
August 25     Pre-BOT reports due to Secretary 
 
September 14     BOT- Improving Enterprises 
      1 Easton Oval #175, Columbus, OH 43219 
 
September 15     Annual Reports for committees to their Council Chair 
 
October 1     Executive Council and Council Chair 
      Compiled and Trustees Annual Reports for 
      November BOT Due to Policy and Bylaws Chair 
 
October 11     Pre-BOT Reports due to Secretary 
 
November 1     Pre Annual Session BOT 2019 Annual Session Quest 
 
November 1-3     2019 Annual Session 



First Year ODHA Annual Session Report  

From November 16th through the 18th a few of us got the privilege to attend the Ohio Dental 
Hygienist Association Annual Session. First and foremost, we would like to thank the Owens 
Community College Department of Student Activities for allowing us the opportunity due to 
their funding. 

The entire weekend was filled with exciting new things to learn. From a student perspective, the 
candidate’s forum was one of our favorite experiences. Listening to the candidates present their 
speeches for the positions appropriate for them was very motivational to hear. We got to see how 
much they care about our profession and what they wish to accomplish for our profession. They 
all had very high goals for where they hope to be in the future and it really motivated us to want 
to do as much as they are doing for the profession of dental hygiene. These men and women in-
spired us to follow in their footsteps and to get involved like they are. It was amazing to see how 
motivated they were to make changes that wouldn’t even affect them but would affect the future 
of students like us. 

Although we did not get the opportunity to see how table clinics were ran, we did get to walk 
around while the students were setting up to see all the hard work they put in and their interest-
ing topics. After seeing some of these topics it already got us excited and thinking about ours for 
next year! 

The Student House of Delegates was really cool because it was the event that got us most in-
volved. We loved watching and learning during the rest of the weekend but it was a great experi-
ence to have a part of the weekend that we could be more involved in. We really enjoyed 

hearing other students, especially the ones from our school, put themselves out there and speak 
to be considered as one of the voting delegates. 

We also enjoyed learning more about the PR’s and PBY’s, we got the opportunity to learn what 
they were before attending the weekend but we definitely understood them a lot more once we 
experienced how they are proposed and voted on. The PBY’s were interesting to us students be-
cause a lot of the topics were things we would love to see happen in our careers in hygiene. Two 
of the items that peaked our interest was the topic of dental therapists and the topic of the live 
patient board exams. It was definitely neat to hear the opinions of these topics by experienced 
dental hygienists. Again, these were topics they were pushing for that would not all directly ben-
efit them but benefit students like us, so it was amazing to know that they are interested in bene-
fitting the profession as a whole. 

If we didn’t have the opportunity to attend ODHA as delegates I don’t think we would ever fully 
understand the importance of it and how much it benefits the entire profession. Our jobs are 
about our patients and what is discussed at ODHA is all about improving this profession to better 
improve our patients lives and what we can do for them. We can’t wait to attend ODHA again 
next year! 



Second Year ODHA Annual Session Report  

The weekend at ODHA annual session was one to remember. The four student delegates 
learned a lot more about the process and we were very inspired. Bryanna said, “the week-
end was very inspirational and gave me just the boost I needed, and I was feeling pretty 
bogged down from the stress of the semester.” She enjoyed meeting members from the 
HOD, past and current presidents of ODHA and ADHA, as well as knowing that our 
voices mattered. She plans to remain involved in the organization and hopes to return 
one day as a member of the HOD. Erica enjoyed listening to the discussions of the PBY’s 
and PR’s. She said, “listening to people speak so passionately about topics that will have 
an impact on our future profession was very fun to be part of.” Marykayla enjoyed run-
ning for voting student delegate and being able to vote on the house floor. She was very 
inspired by her current instructors and other members of TDHA and ODHA. Alexis en-
joyed being mentored by women that have been in the profession for over 20 years. They 
help her learn inside and outside the classroom. She says, “I found lots of fun in being 
able to voice any questions on the HOD floor and learn more about the running candi-
dates.” She also enjoyed presenting her informative poster which went right along with 
PR #8.  







 

 

 

Dentsply Sirona and the Toledo Dental Hygiene 

Association Present: 

From Risk to Results: Periodontal Instrumenta-

tion For the Advanced Practitioner  

February 27, 2018 

2 CEU ’s  

Registration: 5:30 PM  

Courses: 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

 

From Risk to Results: Periodontal Instrumentation for the Advanced Practitioner 

Lecture  

Course Description:  

This course is based on current scientific literature providing the clinician with evidence 
based tools and strategies which include the use of periodontal risk assessment proto-
cols, salivary diagnostics, incorporation of the dental exam and progressive treatment 
planning.  

Advantages of ultrasonic instrumentation will be examined as demonstrated in the cur-
rent research for obtaining successful clinical outcomes while providing comprehensive 
patient care. 

 

Course Objectives: 

Examine the application of Evidence-based Decision Making (EBDM) for providing opti-
mal patient outcomes by utilizing current concepts in periodontal debridement.  

Understand the unique relationship between oral and systemic conditions utilizing the 
patient’s risk factors including current medical status, dental & periodontal considera-
tions, and total patient history.  

Discuss the use of salivary diagnostics as part of risk assessment to examine the presence 
of pathogenic bacteria, genetic markers, and elevated C-reactive protein which all play a 
role in periodontal disease susceptibility.  

Develop an understanding of the role ultrasonic instrumentation plays in biofilm disrup-
tion, access to deeper periodontal pockets and furcation involvement critical for success-
ful clinical outcomes.  

Recognize the need for a variety of ultrasonic inserts according to patient presentation 
and clinical significance.  

 

 

 

 

Caryn Tierney, RDH, BSDH, MA is the Clinical 
Educator North Central Region for Dentsply Siro-
na.  Caryn began her career in the dental field as 
a dental assistant.  She received her Bachelor of 
Science degree in Dental Hygiene from Mar-
quette University and a Master of Arts in Teach-
ing Leadership from the University of Illinois.  
Caryn has more than 20 years clinical dental hy-
giene experience in general practice dentistry 
and more than 11 years of academic experience.  
She has served as a program director for a dental 
assisting program in Illinois and a dental hygiene 
program in Missouri. 

.  

 

Owens Community College 

Health Tech Room 102 

 

Tuition:  $10 members, $25 non-member 

 

 

To Register: 

Contact the Toledo Dental Hygienists’ Associa-

tion 

 

 

Cancellation Policy: 

Cancellations within 10 days of program will re-
sults in a fee of 50% of the tuition. If Dentsply 
Sirona or Toledo Dental Hygienists’’ Association 
cancels the program you will be reimbursed in 


